
 
 

 

 

 

 

 September 2021 

Dear Friends, 

 

The last time we wrote we were out in Arizona and 

New Mexico and were reminded of your faithful prayers for 

us as we saw many wrecks that could have been us.  Once 

again, as we write this, we have been out in New Mexico and 

Arizona where the Lord has kept His hand of protection upon 

us.  

We were staying in an RV at a church in Arizona 

which was a major blessing.  On Sunday afternoon I went out 

to look for a park where I could sit and pray and go over my 

message for the evening, but could not find one that suited my 

needs.  I headed back to the RV and got a short bit of rest and 

then heard thunder.   

I stepped outside and could see off in the distance, 

storm clouds.  The lightening flashed and the thunder clapped 

and within a few minutes, Jenny and I were smack dab in the 

middle of a thunder-hail storm.  The winds of that storm 

gusted up to (and maybe beyond) 20 mph.   

The hail beat against the top and sides of the trailer and 

even though the trailer was rocked, it did not roll over, but it 

did shift a few feet and came off the blocks.   

God’s word reminds us that if we build our house upon the solid rock – which is Jesus, when the 

storms of life beat against the house, it will stand.  But, if our houses are built upon the sands of this world, 

when the storms come, the house will fall.  Knowing our lives are founded firm in Christ is something we 

can all rejoice no matter what storms come. 

“And the rain descended, and the floods came, and the winds blew, and beat upon that house; and it fell not: 
for it was founded upon a rock.” Matthew 7:25 

 

Since our last prayer letter, we have had 4 new churches partner with us, we’ve received 41% of our set up 

funds, and we have reached 87% of our support.  God is good and we are excited about how He is working 

on our behalf.  Again, we thank each of you for your faithful financial and prayerful support. 

  

Thank you to those who have given towards our set up.  If you would like to help, donations can be sent to 

BIMI with the notation of “#1603 Set Up Funds.”   

We love you all and we’re praying for you as well.  

 
In Christ, 

Brett & Jenny Hoffman 

Jeremiah 17:7 

 

Prayer Requests 
To reach 100% support soon 

Victory Baptist Church – Ashburton, New 

Zealand 

For open borders in New Zealand 

Safety and continued health as we travel 

Pastor Larry Williams – liver cancer 

Praises 

87% promised support 

For continued safety and health as we’ve 

travelled 

Full Fall Schedule 

 

 

SETUP FUNDS LIST 

Plane Tickets        $  3,000.00 

Quarantine $  3,000.00 

Household Furnishings $  7,000.00 

Vehicle $  7,200.00 

Shipping Crate $  3,500.00 

Upfront Rent/Deposit $  1,200.00 

TOTAL NEEDED $24,900.00 

TOTAL RECEIVED $10,380.00 

 


